From: Carl Struck

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:20 PM

You don't often get email from foresttreefrog@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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For far too long extractive industries have privatized profits while socializing the cost of clean
ups. If the public bears the cost of cleaning up the public should have some control over the
chemicals involved. Enough!

Sincerely,

Carl Struck

54 Camino Tree Frog
Vadito, NM 87579



From: Janet Greenwald

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 7:45:09 PM

You don't often get email from contactus@cardnm.org. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,

Janet Greenwald
PO Box 485
Dixon, NM 87527



From: Jesso Garceau

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Thursday, October 17, 2024 8:19:36 AM

You don't often get email from jessodrumz@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,
Jesso Garceau
Rio Rancho, NM 87124



From: Kimberly Carroll

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Thursday, October 31, 2024 2:18:57 PM

You don't often get email from kimberlycarroll44@protonmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

Dear Commissioners,

New Mexico water quality is an issue very important to me and my community. Recently the
pristine water quality in Tesuque Village is being threatened by Bishop's Lodge, a local resort.
Having begun to deal with that situation, I have come to learn of the greater issues threatening
our water state wide. It is unconscionable to me that the state is allowing these health
threatening practices by corporations.

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
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in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.

Sincerely,
Kimberly Carroll
Tesuque, NM 87574



From: Mark Lagunez

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:26 PM

You don't often get email from judeau@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

The chemicals used in oil and gas operations, whether "forever" or not, present a threat to the
health and wellbeing of all New Mexicans. We must regulate these operations. Our lives are
not worth sacrificing for profit.

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
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without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.

Sincerely,

Mark Lagunez

7717 Station Ct NW
Albuquerque, NM 87107



From: Mary Bouajila

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Thursday, October 31, 2024 10:32:27 AM

You don't often get email from cbouajila@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,

Mary Bouajila

1000 Las Golondrinas Ct NW
Albuquerque, NM 87107



From: Sandra and Glenn Griffin

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:30 PM

You don't often get email from gilatreethinners@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,

Sandra and Glenn Griffin
3701 Tracy Cir

Silver City, NM 88061



From: Sarah Stout

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:20 PM

You don't often get email from sarahclaudia.s@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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I fully support this statement. I ask, with every cellof my being, that there is full disclosure and
regulation of the oil and gas companies as stated above. Why else would the companies invest
so much and refuse to reveal, unless there was something to hide? I am tired of money and
politics taking precedence to the health of New Mexico.

Thank you, Sarah Stout

50 years a New Mexico resident

Sincerely,
Sarah Stout
Santa Fe, NM 87505



From: Signe Stuart

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:24 PM

You don't often get email from sstuartstudio@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,

Signe Stuart

18 Gavilan Rd
Santa Fe, NM 87508



From: siri soule

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:25 PM

You don't often get email from soule575@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,
siri soule
Santa Fe, NM 87501



From: Thomas Luebben

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:22 PM

You don't often get email from tluebbenlaw@msn.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,
Thomas Luebben
Santa Fe, NM 87506



From: William Freimuth

To: Apodaca, Sheila, EMNRD

Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the application to prohibit PFAS and require disclosure of chemicals used in oil and gas
operations

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 4:55:23 PM

You don't often get email from netwit765@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

Dear Ms. Sheila Apodaca,

Please share my below public comment regarding Case No. 23580 with the Oil Conservation
Commissioners:

I support a prohibition on PFAS and PFOA in oil and gas operations and a requirement to
disclose chemicals used in downhole operations because:

1. Scientists have documented probable links between PFAS and kidney cancer, testicular
cancer, thyroid disease, high cholesterol, pre-eclampsia and ulcerative colitis. PFAS and
PFOA do not break down and are known to accumulate in land, water and in our bodies,
leading to their nickname "forever chemicals." There is no level of exposure to these
contaminants that is safe.

2. In a study published in August 2024 in the Lancet, researchers from the American Cancer
Society reported that cancer rates for 17 of the 34 most common cancers are increasing in
progressively younger generations. The study notes that these increasing rates "largely reflect
increased exposure to carcinogenic factors during early life or young adulthood compared with
previous generations." Exposure to toxic chemicals like PFAS is a serious public health risk
and oil and gas regulations must prevent drilling operations from contaminating our land and
water.

3. In a 2016 report on fracking and drinking water, the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) found that fracking related pollution from chemicals used in oil and gas operations
could follow a number of pathways to impact surface and groundwater, including injection or
spilling of fluids into groundwater or cracked casements that could allow fluids to migrate to
aquifers. Since OCC cannot provide 100% certainty that contamination of drinking water will
not occur, it must prohibit PFAS in Oil and Gas operations.

4. Between 2013 and 2022 oil and gas companies injected more than 3,600 NM wells with
surfactants, a class of chemical that include multiple PFAS. But the details remain a trade
secret. Without disclosure requirements there is no way for regulators to verify or enforce a
prohibition on PFAS in oil and gas operations. Industry complaints that such disclosure
requirements will expose trade secrets are unfounded. Like rules requiring chemical disclosure
in California and Colorado, the individual constituents of fracking fluids can be disclosed
without listing trade names.

Most importantly, the Oil Conservation Commission should ensure that the rules governing oil
and gas drilling prevent contamination of New Mexico water with PFAS and any other
harmful chemicals that can accumulate in soil and water and harm public health.
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Sincerely,
William Freimuth
Farmington, NM 87401
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